
NITNC MEETING MINUTES                                            JUNE 11, 2024                         20 ATTENDEES 

 

Terry Deno opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 

Jeanine Mc Kinney reported there was a deposit of $43.00 from donations collected at the last 
meeting.  There was a reimbursement paid to Terry Deno of $113.28 for new signs purchased.   The 
remaining balance in the account is $6,659.85. 

Captain Tom Hendren reported they have seen a decrease in speeding on Indian Trail due to the 
speed emphasis patrol recently.  He said they have been working on enforcing the rules in the city 
parks and removing the parked cars along Down River Drive.  

Dan Knechtel reported for the Community Assembly.  The Director of the ONS, Patrick Striker is 
leaving on June 21st.  The City Council members Zack Zappone and Kitty Klitzke have been working 
on a resolution called  “ Safe Streets Now” calling for traƯic calming projects to reduce traƯic 
deaths. Their goal is to have the council, administrators, and neighborhoods all working together. 

The Mayor’s oƯice wants to collect feedback on what the neighborhoods and residents need 
regarding public safety measures. There is a Public Safety Community Survey available  for  
expressing our wishes and concerns. 

 Kitty Klitzke gave a City Council report.  The Council passed a cooling ordinance recently that will 
allow renters to have AC and cooling devices in their residences.  This action was taken because of 
the extreme heat Spokane has been experiencing in the summer.  It will take eƯect in July. 

Andrew Van Winkle is a candidate for Spokane County Superior Court Judge.  He is running against 
the incumbent, Tim Fennessey.  He spoke about his qualifications and his past years of experience 
in the Court.  His emphasis has been on seeking justice, fairness, and accountability. 

Pollyanne Birge (ONS Liaison) mentioned that Sept. 28th is National Neighbor Day.  Dump passes 
will be available in August. 

Janet Robel spoke about the summer concerts scheduled for this year.  They will be held on 
Wednesday evenings at 6:30 p.m.  The dates are July 10, 17, 24, 31. 

Terry closed the meeting at 8:20 p.m. 

The next meeting will be on September 10th. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


